COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on September 10, 2020 via Zoom
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Delmonico, Peter Cirioni, Kathy O'Brien, Susan Matatia, Susan Pauley, Ruth Banfield 

Associate members present: June Thall, Roger Zimmerman 
Absent: Associate member, Kate Hogan
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

Town Administrator:  Denise Dembkoski, our new Stow Town Administrator, was a guest. Members were introduced and welcomed her to town.
A quorum being present the meeting began at 10:03 A. M.
Liaison Reports:
Roger Zimmerman, liaison to the Community Preservation Committee, reported on the two meetings he attended. He summarized the July 13th regarding the Habitat for Humanity project to build two single family houses on Sudbury Road.  At the August 17th meeting, a presentation was made on the open land project at Hallock's Point at Lake Boon. Another presentation was on how conservation, golf, and a mixed residential development can co-exist.  The CPC approved funds for a portion of the planning and for an invoice received for work on the Track Road Project.  The next meeting of the CPC will be on September 14th.  The full report will be attached.
Susan Matatia has resigned from the Minuteman Senior Services Board.  A new representative needs to be selected. No report
Ellen Sturgis, our new liaison to the Select Board, was welcomed.  She mentioned Hallock's Point which was discussed and another discussion item was regarding the rules and approval of outdoor dining in town. 
Chair's Report:

Bill made a motion to reappoint Roger to the Community Preservation Committee. The vote was unanimous.  A notice will be sent to the Town Clerk informing her of this action.
Director's Report:

· Alyson welcomed our new Town Administrator, Denise Dembkoski.  A three ring binder was prepared for her that describes all of the services the Council on Aging provides, as well as staff bio's and their roles and responsibilities, tax work-off program, volunteers, statistics, the town social worker, the COA during Covid, the Friends of the COA, and Minuteman Senior Services. This will be presented during Alyson's meeting with her next week. The COA has over one hundred volunteers, but because of Covid and the closure of the Community Center, volunteers weren't allowed to come back until now.  Without volunteers, it has required a great deal of extra work for the staff.
· It was a busy summer with staff vacations and Gigi was out for three weeks with pneumonia.

· We have a new 8 passenger van which was purchased by the Friends of the COA. There were some errors on the registration that have to be corrected. The van needs to be inspected and lettered. 
· The MART contract needs to be renewed.
· Looking at the transportation fees - Currently there is a suggested donation for rides, but some riders feel because it's a donation they don't have to pay. We're thinking about required a van fare.  If someone doesn't pay, Outreach will get involved.  Susan P. asked what other towns do.  Alyson will discuss this at the next meeting of the area COA directors. Justin created software to track the number of rides and recently money.

· The town shuttle is on hold, and will be managed by the Select Board and Town Administrator. 

· Food Program:  The Food Pantry is now open once a month.  The COA Food Program is available to Stow residents Monday through Friday.  People call to make an appointment.  Residents enter the back of the building into the craft room. It is self-serve.  They can select items and go into the room with the freezer and refrigerator and take what they need. They exit through the food pantry door.  

· Statistics-

1. 75% of the clients are female.

2. On average 220 are served each month

3. On average 824 duplicated

4. On average 14 people a day 

5. On average 350 incoming calls a month 
6. Most popular are food, fitness, medical equipment

7. On average Outreach Interactions were 58 which included computer help, medical equipment, food, filing taxes, etc.

· Fitness- We have some classes on Zoom, some on YouTube, and some on Stow 

TV.

· Claire Kennedy just turned 100 yrs old. She's the oldest citizen in Stow and received the Boston Post Cane.  Outreach coordinated a vehicle parade for her.
· The Senior Picnic this year will be a drive-by event.  Seniors will stay in their cars and move from station to station. Dave Ashman will be our entertainment.

· Kathy O'Brien asked about our plan going forward.  The building will remain closed until the town allows opening.  We will serve Stow residents only.  The Department of Elder Affairs will continue to advise us.

· The personnel issue on the agenda was tabled.

Outreach-  Martha Shea composed a comprehensive report on what she and Kathleen have been engaged in during July and August.  Some of the highlights are:
· COA Food Program -A no contact self-serve mini grocery store was designed.

· Since the tax deadline was extended to July, a Stow resident offered to provide a no contact service to almost a dozen low income seniors.

· Outreach provided Farmer's Market vouchers to fourteen low income seniors, and provided volunteer shoppers for homebound seniors.
· Kathleen did a Zoom training with the SMOC fuel assistance.

· We assisted seniors having elective surgeries.

· Cheer packages continue to be sent.  Bill Byron expressed his appreciation for the book, Kinship with Horses; he received in his package written by the daughter of recently deceased Stow publisher, Carol Anthony.

· In addition to offering rides to seniors, Outreach and transportation have helped seniors with picking up prescriptions and grocery items.
The full Outreach report will be attached.

No other business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:00 A. M.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Delmonico, secretary 
